
Friday, 21st April 2023

Dear Parents,
It was wonderful to welcome pupils back to school on Monday. There are always lots of extra curricular events to
look forward to in the Summer Term including our PTA Summer Fair, Sports’ Days, a whole school Science day,
Coronation Celebrations, Year 5 residential and our Year 6 performances at the end of term. Dates for these
events as well as other Summer term events and educational trips can be found in the school calendar.

Statutory Assessments
In addition to our ongoing teacher assessments, the Summer Term contains statutory assessments in the following year
groups:
Year Two and Year Six SATS in May
Year One phonics screener check in June
Year Four multiplication check in June

We try to find a balance in the lead up and administration of these tests that show the importance of these assessments
alongside an understanding that some children may feel anxiety in test conditions. Whilst exams are an inevitable part
of educational life we are able to put in place reasonable adjustments to ensure our pupils perform to the best of their
ability. Assessments for our younger pupils will be carried out in small groups and in a similar way to their regular Read
Write Inc assessments - we hope they will not notice any change to their usual school routines. Results of statutory
assessments or teacher assessments will be shared in our end of year reports for all year groups at the end of term.

Friday 5th May - Coronation
We will be celebrating the King’s Coronation on the afternoon of Friday, 5th May. Children may choose to wear their
own smart party clothes to school this day to help us celebrate the Coronation and children will bring home a small
keepsake as a memory of this occasion.

Medical Tracker
Last half term we used a new medical communication system at the Broadway Site and we are pleased to be
rolling this out to parents at the Grove Site from Monday, 24th April. If your child visits the welfare room during
the school day parents of pupils at the Grove and Broadway Sites will now receive an email rather than a medical
slip to inform you of their treatment. This system will not replace the phone calls that Mrs Halliwell or Mrs Ashoo
make to parents but will replace paper communication. If you receive one of these emails it will be labeled: CtS
Welfare Notification, and will be sent to the adults listed on Arbor as Primary Guardians.

Operation Encompass
Like many local schools, Christ the Saviour is taking part in Operation Encompass, a project the Metropolitan Police are
running in partnership with schools across Ealing. This national project aims to safeguard and support children who are
affected by domestic incidents and information is shared with the school in a highly confidential way. Further
information can be found on the Safeguarding page of our school website.

With best wishes,
Mrs Tramoni
Headteacher


